Agerda 16a)

20/02/25

## Milly Southworth

From: Torpoint Town Council <admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk>

**Sent:** 31 January 2025 12:45

**To:** Milly Southworth; Phil Griffiths

**Subject:** FW: Safety of lihum-ion batteries campaign

**Attachments:** Lithium-Ion-Batteries.pdf

## **Harriet Bastin**

Torpoint Town Council Support Officer

p. 01752 814165

e. admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk

w. www.torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk

a. 1-3 Buller Road Torpoint Cornwall PL11 2LD











From: BAILEY, Ron < ron.bailey@parliament.uk>

Sent: 31 January 2025 09:42

To: BAILEY, Ron < ron.bailey@parliament.uk>

Subject: FW: Safety of lihum-ion batteries campaign

Dear Local Council

## Safety of Lithium-ion Batteries Campaign

You may recall that I wrote to you in June last year to inform you of this campaign. So let me reintroduce myself. I am the assistant to Lord Foster (hence my email address) and the Parliamentary Advisor to the charity Electrical Safety First (ESF).

ESF and Lord Foster launched this campaign in June last year to ensure the safety of Lithium-ion batteries. The attached transcript of a webinar held by ESF on 30th December outlines the issues and the campaign, which is designed to save lives and cut down on fires and save damage to property. There are four issues

• That e bikes and e scooters and the Lithium-ion batteries used to propel them are subject to independent testing before being marketed. Currently this is not the case.

- That regulation are made to ensure the safe disposal of the batteries. Currently this is not the case resulting in fires in bin lorries and waste disposal sites.
- That charging kits and conversion kits used on the bikes are also safe. Currently regulations do not cover this.
- That online marketplaces through which many goods are sold nowadays are subject to the same safety regulations as high street shops. Currently this is not the case.

This campaign has the support of a large number of organisations (see attached) including the NALC and the SLCC as well as 500 individual local Councils, and we are already discussing this with Ministers – who are not unfriendly. We feel, therefore, that the support of local councils will keep the momentum going and hope you will be able to back this campaign.

I look forward to hearing from you,

All the best

Ron Bailey

UK Parliament Disclaimer: this e-mail is confidential to the intended recipient. If you have received it in error, please notify the sender and delete it from your system. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, or copying is not permitted. This e-mail has been checked for viruses, but no liability is accepted for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this e-mail. This e-mail address is not secure, is not encrypted and should not be used for sensitive data.



Virus-free.www.avg.com